
Dear Year 11. The Heath Lane Academy class of 2020. 

 
¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜ ŜƴŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ мм ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ΨǎŎƘƻƻƭΩΣ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊƻōōŜŘ ƻŦ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
opportunity to demonstrate how much you know and can do. We know how hard you have worked and we 
know how well you would have done.  We are all so proud of the strong, caring and resilient young people 
you have become. 
 
You started at Heathfield In August 2015, fresh faced and now here you are 5 years later, wonderful, bright 
intuitive young people. It has been a privilege to work with you and support you.  I know you will go on to 
do exceptional things, how could you not?  
 
bƻōƻŘȅ ŜǾŜǊ ǎŀƛŘ ƭƛŦŜ ƛǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŦƛƴŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅou are all up to meeting its challenges, and as you 
ƎǊƻǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǎ ƻƭŘ ŀǎ ƳŜΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ.  Maybe in 
20 years time you will bore your own students or children with the covid class of 2020 story (and maybe a 
song from the era too!) 
 
{ǘŀȅ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƻƻƴΣ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǎŀŦŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻΦ 
 
¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ мм ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ LΩƳ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴΦ  ¸ŜŀǊ мм 
Cheerleader is my favourite ever job description.   Good luck in all you go on to do, be amazing every day. 
 

Philippa Curtis ς Year 11 Cheerleader 

 

 

 

 

  



Do you know what this is? 

 

Balls of space dust? 

Weird sciencey picture? 

Orion Nebula?  

A random molecular cloud? 

Some other dense concentration of interstellar gas 

and dust? 

No. 

It is Heath Lane. Because that picture is ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎǘŀǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƳŀŘŜΧ so is Heath Lane. 

And you are the stars we helped to make. 

When I started at the school and you were just younglings, I told you it was our job to help you grow up 

strong and good. You have become everything we dared to dream was possible, more, even. 

You are wonderful, intelligent, kind, funny and gorgeous human beings and it has been an absolute 

privilege to lead you. You have gone from strength to strength and we are so proud of all you have 

achieved academically and self-growth. 

You have weathered a storm that no one could have predicted, in fact we are still in the storm and you are 

just getting on, sorting out your next steps, keeping in touch with your friends and your teachers: you are 

just ōƻǎǎƛƴƎ ƛǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊƻƴƎŜǊΣ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ΨƎƻƻŘŜǊΩ ǘƘan that virus. Always. 

I want to tell you, what a pleasure it has been to teach you and to know you and to see you grow. You are 
my last Year 11s at Heath Lane and my gosh, it has been my great honour to serve as your Principal, your 
English teacher and your mentor. I know your futures are bright; because that it what stars do. They shine. 
 
Love Megan Morris 
 
 

  



Pastoral Staff 

Hello Year 11 Leavers  

This is not the way I thought I would be saying good-bye to you all. However, we are in unprecedented 

times and like with everything we are having to adapt. 

Thinking back over the years of what we used to do at the end of 

the year 11 academic year. Students would be running around 

the school asking their mates to sign shirts. Staff would be ready 

with their pens to write good luck messages on any space left. 

We would hold an assembly were we would show a 

presentation with pictures of you from your time at HLA. Yes 

teachers do get their own back! The thing I always enjoyed was 

Dress the Head. Every year the Principal would stand at the front 

of the assembly hall and students would throw their blazers, ties 

and PE kit and the Principal would have to wear as much as they 

could. I have to say it used to be great fun and a rite of passage.   

The uniform was then used to support less fortunate families or 

even students who would have a growth spurt. As you know 

many of you benefited from my pop up shop in the Well-being 

centre. 

I would like to think we can have some way of students donating 

their old uniform in the future. Maybe in the future we could 

have a collection box put in the school foyer for you to come and drop off. 

I have many fond memories of you all, too many to mention ς That maybe a good thing! 

What I would like to say is I wish you all the best for your future and the career paths you will be following.  

Use the clouds of life as your stepping stones to reach the stars. 

Take care fondest regards Mrs H (Mrs Harding) 

 

Hello YR11  I hope you are all well and safe. 

Well that time of year has arrived when we say our 

farewells to you all, though it is different this year as not 

being able to say it face to face.  

It has been such a pleasure to watch you go through your 

school years, the hard work that you have put into your 

education and you have grown up to be the young people 

you are today. I would like to wish you all the best of luck 

with your new adventure, follow your dreams and continue 

to work hard but remember to have fun along the way. 

Hope you all achieve want you want to be, and find the job 

of your dreams. 

Take Care and keep smiling J  Ms Parkin  

 



Well done for being such an amazing and resilient year group. You have overcome obstacles that no other 

ȅŜŀǊ ммΩǎ have before. Good luck for the future and remember to believe in yourself whatever you do. Take 

care.  

Miss Buff. 

 

As some of you already know I have been on your journey through 

school with you. I was at Heathfield when many of you first started 

looking very small and scared.  

What a journey you have all had. You coped with the move from 

Heathfield and did not let it phase you. I know that you will all 

follow your dreams and enjoy whatever life throws at you. I am 

sure that I will see most of you around the village and I know that 

you will always speak to me and let me know how you are doing.  

Be proud of all that you have achieved and continue to work hard 

to get to where you want to be. 

I will miss you all.  All the best for the future.   Mrs Dorman Head of 

House Invictus.  

 

Dear All Year 11 students, 

I hope that you have enjoyed your time at HLA and are able to stay 

in touch with many of the friends you have made whilst being at the school.  

This academic year has certainly been very challenging but I hope that you are able to use this experience 

ƛƴ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƭƛŦŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜΣ ŀǎ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ƴŜŜŘ ƛǘ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻŦŦ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ ǎƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳ 

or an apprenticeship.  

I know that my time with you has been short and sweet but I genuinely wish each and every one of you all 

the best for whatever the future may hold for you.  

Take care and Good Luck  

Mr Bateman 

English and Languages Staff  

Year 11! You wonderful beasts! 

!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƛǘΩǎ ǎŀŘ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ 

little faces to say goodbye properly, I would like 

to say what an absolute pleasure it has been to 

work with you over the past 2-3 years. You have 

all worked so hard and have been a pleasure to 

teach and support - especially during the run up 

to this crucial year!  

You are a remarkable year group and I have been honoured to have served you. I wish each and every one 

of you well in whatever you go on to do next. You are all such wonderful and capable young people, so 

please go on and make us proud. And do it the HLA way! 



aȅ ммΦм 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ Ƴȅ άōŜŀǎǘǎέΣ L ǿƛll most definitely miss you and I wish you all well and every success 

for the future! I have lots of wonderful memories to take away from HLA - ŀǎ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ Řƻ ȅƻǳΗ ¢Ƙƛƴƪ ōŀŎƪ 

to our awesome times together and have a little smile about them every now and again. I know I will! 

Keep up the excellent work, good luck and I wish you all well.  

Mrs Jardine :)  

Hi Year 11,  

It's been a strange end to the year and not one 

we would have hoped for, but I just wanted to 

take this opportunity to say what an amazing lot 

you all are. I know how hard you were all 

working leading up to your final exams and, 

although some may be secretly pleased they 

didn't have to take them, I know most will be 

very disappointed at not to being able to 

showcase their talents. Although, I didn't teach 

all of you individually, I was privileged to have shared the time with you during your completion of the 

English Spoken Language assessment - in which you allowed me to share your views on various, and some 

very emotional, topics. We shared tears, joy and relief and, even if you won't admit it, quite a few laughs 

whilst cooped up in the room, opposite the not such pleasant aroma of the boys' toilets! For those of you I 

did teach, well, you were the 'unlucky' ones! No, seriously, I have loved teaching year 11 and getting to 

know you all as individuals during your time at HLA. I wish you all the best in your future endeavours and 

know you will all be very successful, no matter what your chosen path. 

Take care and remember us fondly, 

Mrs Farrell 

Year 11- I want to wish each and every one of you the very best of luck and good fortune as you move on 

to the next chapter of your lives. It has been our honour and privilege to know you, teach you, learn, and 

grow with you over the years and we hope that you achieve every success as you take your next steps into 

education, apprenticeships and careers. Whatever you choose to do, I hope that you are successful of 

course but ultimately, wish you every happiness possible- such an important and over-looked currency in 

our lives! Be brave, be bold, challenge yourselves and strive for your dreams because we very much believe 

in you. 

My advice is this- ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘΣ ōŜ ƪƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ƘŀǇǇȅΦ ²Ŝ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ȅƻǳ όƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǳǎύ 

envisaged but you are more resilient and determined than you probably realise and you will come out of 

this strong and capable young people, ready to carve out your own future. Please take care and stay in 

touch! Wishing you the best of luck and every success, Mrs Knowles J 

! ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ƻŦ нлнл  Χ 

aȅ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ΚΚ Χ   Take risks, but be careful.  

Take advantage, but not of others.   ¢ŀƪŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƘŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘΤ ƛǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊǎΗ DƻΣ ƎǊŀō ƛǘΣ 

and live it to the full! 

Wishing each and every one of you every success and happiness in all that you do. 

Enjoy, and be fabulous! J   Miss Beech 



 

¸ƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ to the end of the year, and what a year 

it has been.  I will miss you all, your mannerisms 

and your little quirks.  Who knew that you 

ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŀōƻǳt your port 

ŘŜ ǇşŎƘŜΣ ƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳ 

through your tears in the speaking exam or that 

someone ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘǳǊƴ ǳǇ ƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŜȄŀƳǎ 

ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ΨƧǳǎǘ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƛƭŜǘΗΩΦ  ¸ƻǳΩǾŜ 

been a great class despite not having you for as 

long as I would have liked.   

I hope that you all manage to keep up your French 

in some way and that it comes back to you when you need it.  I hope you visit France some day and fall in 

love with Paris in the same way I did. 

Sending lots of good wishes for the future and I hope to see you at some point to say goodbye, 

Philippa (Mrs. Curtis) x 

¡Hola Year 11! 

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ȅŜŀǊǎ J L ƪƴƻǿ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǳǊ ǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ Řƻǿƴǎ 

ōǳǘ LΩǾŜ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ όƘƻƴŜǎǘƭȅΗύ  

¸ƻǳΩǾŜ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴǘƻ ŦǳƴƴȅΣ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ L ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ƻƴ ǘƻ Řƻ Ǝreat things. I hope that 

one day your travels take you to Spain so you can practice a bit of speaking and get to see some of that 

ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎΦ  

I will miss you ς your jokes, your silly 

voices (I think we know who this is 

aimed at!) and your breakthrough 

moments when you remember one 

of your speaking questions! 

Buena suerte con todo en el futuro 

(good luck with everything in the 

future) 

Adiós J 

Miss Morgan  

What a year you have had! We 

all remember our Year 11 

students for different reasons, but you will forever be part of our history! You have all 

coped so amazingly well with the chaos and disruption that this year has brought you and itõs 

testament to your character and determination to succeed.  

I wish all of you the very best with whatever path you have chosen. I hope itõs slightly less 

chaotic, but exciting and fulfilling!  

Take care and good luck!   Mrs Flynn J 



 

Hello Year 11.  I would just like to 

wish you to all the luck in the world 

as you go forward to make your 

mark on the world.  I loved seeing 

all of you during the Accelerated 

Reader sessions and when you 

stopped having them during Year 

11 I really missed you all.  These 

are exceptional times and you have 

had to go through a lot, but I know 

you have kept on working and will 

keep on working to secure 

yourselves a great future. Take 

care and stay safe. Mrs Fell 

 

Maths Staff 

Dear Year 11 Leavers,  

For my first full year at Heath Lane Academy, this is a strange end.  I will not get to see the 

results of your hard work and steady improvement in the way we all previously expected.  

For some of you, it may be a relief not to have to sit three mathematics examinations in a 

formal setting (I never enjoyed final examinations myself), but for some of you, there may 

be disappointment that you donõt get the opportunity to show the World how good you 

are.  

And you are good mathematicians.  I hope  most of you decide to pursue mathematics at 

A level, ev en if only for another year.  I think you should do this for several reasons.  

Firstly, mathematics is different at A  level, more focused on topics that I think are fascinating 

compared to GCSE, and I think you will enjoy it.  

Secondly, think of mathematics as training your brain to think logically and to break a 

problem into steps and then to execute those steps in an ef ficient order ð A level is further 

training at this extremely useful skill (for me this led into engineering and especially, 

computer programming).  



Thirdly, in my experience, being ògoodó at 

mathematics seems to be regarded as a measure of 

intelligence and is highly regarded by universities 

and employers.  When I tell people what I do for a 

living, the response I sometimes receive is, òOh, you 

must be cleveró.  I usually respond with, òNo, I just 

work hardó.   

Hard work is necessary to maximise your pote ntial 

too; I always say that you get what you deserve in 

this respect.  

I need to thank you for making my job enjoyable.  

You were always extremely focused and hard -

working, and I loved it when you presented me with 

creative solutions for problems that I ha d not 

considered.  Do not let anyone ever tell you that 

mathematics is not a creative subject.  

Teachers never really forget a class, especially perhaps year 11, and you will be no 

exception.  The new organism formed by all the different personalities in a class bouncing 

off each other is unique every time.  You will be missed.  

I hope to see you again when the World returns to something resembling normality.  Please 

contact me if you need anything, or just to say, òHelloó, on Lee.Overy@midlandAT.co.uk. 

Mr. O very  

 

It is always with mixed feelings that I say goodbye to a Year 11 class, never more so than 

this year because of the unusual circumstances.  I generally feel a range of pride for those  

who have worked hard, regret for those who could have done more an d even in the odd 

case relief that our race is run and we can move on to other challenges.  

This year itõs all about the frustration that we didnõt have the 

chance to finish what we started.  A bit like Liverpool in the 

Premier League, we were on the cusp of glory and delayed 

by circumstances.  It is a great shame that we did not have 

the shared experience of the final push together to reach 

the outstanding results that were waiting to be achieved.  


